Minutes

West Liberty State College Board of Governors

Executive Committee

November 13, 2003

Executive Committee Members: Brad Blair, Jim Frum, John Gompers, and John Moore.

WLSC Administrators: Richard Owens

1.
Call to Order: Chairman Frum convened the Executive Committee meeting at 7:30 a.m. in the Conference Room of Wheeling Clinic.  

2.
The Executive Committee first discussed the possible sources of funding for any resolution of grievances brought against the college.  In several cases, grievant is seeking financial compensation from the college.  Since there is no money budgeted for such eventualities, the administration sought the advice of the Executive Committee for possible funding any future decisions that might go against the college in this regard.  Board members asked if any system money was available.  Dr. Owens responded that in the past whenever a personnel action was determined at the state level, the institutions were required to pay for whatever upgrades in compensation were dictated.  The possibility of establishing a line item in the budget to cover the cost of grievance resolutions, or to meet the growing cost of administrative time, transcript production, and other costs associated with grievances was also discussed by the Executive Committee but without any specific resolution.

3.
President Owens updated the Executive Committee on the situation regarding HEPC, the legislature, and the governor’s call for possible budget cuts.  The President will attend a meeting with Chairman Jerry Mezzatesta on November 17th.  He has been talking to legislators and other state leaders throughout the fall, along with the other presidents of the colleges and the universities.  They are all pursuing a unity agenda which stresses the importance of reducing or eliminating cuts to higher education.  The HEPC meetings early in December will also address these issues and the president will attend.  Chairman Frum is also hoping to attend some of those meetings in Charleston in December.    

4.
The President briefed the Executive Committee on the status of the current audit.  The college’s auditors, represented by Mary Macpherson of the firm of Deloitte & Touche, has not yet completed the audit.  The problems are in the Banner system, the difficulty of retrieving information from the new system, the lack of compatibility with this year’s system and the system in place the previous years, the newness of the CFO, and the untimely retrieval of information through WVNET, and other external sources has contributed to the delay.  Mary knows that many of the other colleges in the system are experiencing similar difficulties and that the college has responded to the chancellor in regard to the lateness of the audit.  As soon as the audit is prepared the administration will present it to the Board of Governors for its review and approval.  Meanwhile, at the next Board meeting on November 15, Pat Henry, the CFO for the college, will present a synopsis of the situation.  There are no substantial findings against the college and everything seems to be balancing well.  The problem has been in getting enough information for the auditors to run their tests in a timely manner using the new Banner system.
5.
The administration will move forward with plans to have a combined Foundation Board and Board of Governors social and informational event.  The likely time for such an event will be on or about January 24th on the college campus to which members of the Board of Governors, the Foundation Board, and the Alumni Association Board will be invited.  
6.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m.
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